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The Disaster Declaration Process

FEMA Region V



    







For more information or follow-up FEMA questions, please contact: 

Mark Peterson, External Affairs Officer, FEMA Region V, (312) 259-0102
After a disaster strikes, local government, emergency services, non-profit organizations and businesses work together to protect the community’s health and safety. When the Governor declares a state of emergency, the state emergency response plans are activated to provide additional resources to local communities.








The Governor can request support from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) to conduct joint preliminary damage assessments (PDAs) for both Individual Assistance (homeowners, renters and businesses) and Public Assistance (debris removal, emergency protective measures and infrastructure).  This is not a request for a disaster declaration, but one of the initial steps in the declaration process.





Local, state and federal officials conduct PDAs to identify the extent of disaster damage.  The PDA teams look at the losses to households, businesses, public infrastructure and local government services as well as the impact to the community.  All of the data collected during the PDAs is provided to the Governor’s office. 





If the Governor determines the losses are beyond state and local capabilities, then he may submit a formal disaster declaration request to the FEMA regional office.  FEMA and the Department of Homeland Security headquarters offices refer the request to the President.





Depending on the type of disaster damage, the President may issue a major disaster declaration for Public Assistance (aid to public and certain non-profit entities for emergency services and the repair/replacement of infrastructure and public facilities), Individual Assistance (aid to individuals, households and businesses) and/or Hazard Mitigation assistance (funding for measures designed to reduce future losses to public and private property). 











